
January 2022 1 The Bulletin 

 

The Bulletin 
 

  

          District of Hudson’s Hope 
9904 Dudley Drive, PO Box 330  

Hudson’s Hope, BC, V0C 1V0 
Phone: 250-783-9901    

Fax: 250-783-5741 
E-mail: bulletin@hudsonshope.ca  

www.hudsonshope.ca 



The Bulletin                                                                                                2                                                                                      January 2022 

 

Adult Rec Pickleball/Badminton  Wednesdays    7:00 pm 783-5736 

Adult Rec Volleyball   Thursdays      7:00 pm 783-0537 

Adult Rec Hockey   Mondays  8:15 pm 783-9937 

Amateur Radio Association    1st Monday     7:00 pm 783-5571 

Canadian Rangers   2nd Wednesday     7:00 pm 

Crib     Wednesdays            7:00 pm  

Double “H” Saddle Club  Last Thursday of the mth  7:00 pm 783-1084 

Fall Fair    August 24th, 2019   

Farmer’s Market   Seasonal    793-6691 

Fit for Life   Mondays and Thursdays     9:30 am 783-5338 

FSJ Senior Trip                    1st Monday      As Scheduled 783-9901 

Historical Society   3rd Thursday      7:00 pm        263-0385 

HH Figure Skating Club Mondays & Wednesdays 5:00 pm 783-8260 

Junior Canadian Rangers Every Other Monday  7:00 pm (306) 716-4722 

Library Board Meeting (Select Months) 4th Wednesday 7:00 pm 783-9414 

Library Club Ages K to Gr 4        Wednesdays      3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Lego Club Elementary  Fridays  3:30 pm 783-9414 

Library Story Time Parents/ Tots   Tuesdays           10:30 am 783-9414 

Library Tween Club Ages 9 to 12  Tuesdays      3:15 pm 783-9414 

Library Teen Drop In Ages 13+ Thursdays      5:00 pm 783-9414 

Lions Club    1st Thursday      7:30 pm 783-1327 

New Horizon Seniors   2nd Thursday      1:00 pm 783-5345 

Rod & Gun Club    2nd Thursday     7:00 pm 783-1194 

Ski Club     2nd Thursday      7:00 pm  256-3782 
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COVID-19 VACCINE CLINIC 

HUDSON’S HOPE 
 

When: January 5, 12, 19, 26 from 9 am to 
11:30 am and 1 pm to 3:30 pm. 
 

Where: Hudson’s Hope Health Centre 
 
Address: 10309 Kyllo Street, Hudson’s 
Hope, BC 
 
Details: 
• All ages (including 5 - 11 year old's) 
• Drop in clinic. No appointment re-

quired. 
• Those eligible for booster dose can 

attend a drop-in clinic with proof of 
eligibility. 

CHRISTMAS TREE 
PICK-UP 

 
one day only 

JANUARY 14th 
 

The District of Hudson’s Hope Public 
Works Department will be picking up 

Christmas trees along all regular   
garbage routes on  

January 14th, 2022. 
 
 

Please ensure your tree is placed at 
the curb by 8:00 am on  

January 14th, 2022. 
 

Should you wish to dispose of your 
own tree, you can put it in the    

compost area of the transfer site.  

 
In case we get Lost…. 

Reminder….  
 

2021 Dog Licenses  
expire on  

December 31st.  
 

 

Why Should I  
License My Dog? 

Now Available  
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THIS PAGE IS DEDICATED TO THE MEMORY OF 

Lenore Harwood 

DISTRICT OF HUDSON’S HOPE 
Mayor - District of Hudson’s Hope 1997 - 2008 
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2022 REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING SCHEDULE 
 
The schedule for the District of Hudson’s Hope Regular Council Meetings for 
2022 are as follows and will be held in the Council Chambers at 6:00 pm, 
District Office, 9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s Hope, unless otherwise adver-
tised. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Please note that the Public is welcome to attend Regular and Special Council meetings, and 
in accordance with the current COVID-19 PHO Orders for social distancing, there is a limit of 
2 members of the Public that can be accommodated in Council Chambers (note that accom-
modating the public in-person at Council Meetings may change, depending on current Public 
Health Orders) if more members of the Public would like to attend, then the venue may 
change to the Community Hall. Please advise the Corporate Officer by 12:00 pm (noon) on 
the Wednesday preceding the Council Meeting if you plan to attend, and please note that 
masks must be worn at all times. 
 
Council meeting agendas are available prior to each meeting and are posted 
to the District’s website (www.hudsonshope.ca). A copy of the schedule will 
be available at the District of Hudson’s Hope, at 9904 Dudley Drive, Hudson’s 
Hope, BC. The Schedule is subject to change; please confirm meetings by 
contacting the Corporate Officer at (250) 783-9901 or by email to  
jeanette@hudsonshope.ca, or visit our website at www.hudsonshope.ca. 

January 10 
January 24 
February 14 
February 28 
March 14 
March 28 
April 11 
April 25 
May 9 
May 24 (Tuesday) 
June 13 

June 27 
July 11 
July 25 
August 8 
August 22 
September 6 (Tuesday) 
October 11 
October 24 
November 14 
November 28 
December 12 

http://www.hudsonshope.ca/
mailto:jeanette@hudsonshope.ca
http://www.hudsonshope.ca
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Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to 19 calls for service between November 22nd and 
December 16th. 59 written violations and warning tickets were issued to drivers be-
tween the above dates for various motor vehicle related offences. Highway and 
road safety continues to be a focus for the Hudson’s Hope RCMP.  
 

Please make note of the numerous construction sites along Hwy 29 toward Fort St. 
John. Due to the increase of work sites along the highway, there is a large fluctua-
tion between the speed zones for each site. Police will be monitoring these areas as 
they are a posted construction zone and fines will range from $196.00 to $253.00 
for speeding violations within a marked construction zone.  
 

On November 23rd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded a report of a single motor 
vehicle accident along Canyon Dr. Upon police arriving on scene, the driver of the 
vehicle was found to be uninjured however he was found to be under the influence 
of alcohol (aka: “the sauce”), therefore was charged with impaired driving along 
with the impound of his vehicle and a 90-day driving prohibition.  
 

On November 24th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a series of thefts 
from local donation bins around town. It was found that persons were going 
through the donation bins and taking/stealing items without authorization. Police 
are continuing to monitor this situation and are advising the public that these bins 
are for local donations to the thrift store only and not a free for all for picking 
through.  
 

On November 27th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP received a report of a theft of a Weld-
co 250 series excavator bucket that was stolen from a local property. This file re-
mains open for police investigation at this time.  
 

On December 1st, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to the scene of an unoccu-
pied single vehicle roll-over along Hwy 29. Upon investigation, it was found that 
two days’ prior, the driver of the vehicle had been travelling along Hwy 29 and hit a 
patch of ice and slid into the ditch, resulting in minor injuries and damages to the 
vehicle. Vehicle later recovered and towed away.  
 

On December 2nd, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP responded to another single motor ve-
hicle accident along the Farrell Creek Rd, this time, a tractor trailer had hit a patch 
of black ice and slid off the road, resulting in the truck and trailer flipping onto its 
side. No injuries were incurred to the driver.  
 

On December 5th, the Hudson’s Hope RCMP, BCEHS and Hudson’s Hope Fire, along 
with other local organizations, conducted the 2021 Christmas Parade where local 
emergency responders, family, and friends braved the icy arctic winter weather to 
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say hello and hand out tasty treats to local residents as they drove through the pa-
rade. During this time, the Hudson’s Hope Lion’s bus was on site and emergency 
responder personnel collected several donations from locals for the Twelve Days of 
Christmas Toy Drive.  
 

On December 16th, Hudson’s Hope RCMP stopped a vehicle for excessive speed as it 
was found to be travelling through the local school zone at a speed of 46km/hr 
over the posted speed limit. The driver received the excessive speed pkg including 
a fine of $368.00.  
 

The Hudson’s Hope RCMP would like to remind drivers that the time of the year is 
upon us again in which our roads and streets can become training grounds for bob-
sled and luge training over night due to the cold wintery weather. If you have not 
already done so, this is the time to make sure that drivers have adequate winter 
tires and chains for highway travel. Failure to operate a motor vehicle without ade-
quate winter tires can result in a $121.00 fine.  
 

And finally, Twas the night before Christmas and throughout the detachment, not a 
Corporal did stir. The stockings were hung on the wall with great care, next to 
some t-shirts and old underwear. I was working the night shift compiling stats, an-
swering the phone, and feeding the deer, when all of a sudden there arose such a 
clatter. I leapt from my desk to see what was the matter! I opened the door with a 
creak and a crick, and saw a jolly red fat man, I knew right away it must be St. 
Nick. I had seen his picture a time or two, he was wanted, Section 321, for Break 
and Enter. I threw open the door and commanded him, “Freeze, put your hands on 
your head and get down on your knees”. But, he turned and he ran, up the chim-
ney he flew, with me in hot pursuit. When we got to the roof, St. Nick made for his 
sleigh, throwing down toys and blocking my way. As I got to the peak, he threw 
down some sleet, I slipped and I fell, landing flat on my back. To my front, I was 
faced with a toy M-1 tank, and pink Power Rangers to my flank. “On Dasher, on 
Dancer” St. Nick cried loud and clear. Then I got off three rounds and dropped the 
lead deer. And I heard as he sailed into the blue, “Merry Christmas to all, my law-
yers will sue!”    
 

From everyone at the Hudson’s Hope RCMP detachment, we wish everyone a safe 
and Merry Christmas.  
 

Anyone with information regarding current or past investigations can contact the 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP directly at 250-783-5241 or anonymously through Crime 
Stoppers at 1-800-222-8477. Visit http://crimestoppersnebc.ca for advice on sub-
mitting tips online and to browse the areas “Most Wanted” page.  
 
Cst. Erich Schmidt 
Hudson’s Hope RCMP  

http://crimestoppersnebc.ca
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Slippery or snow-covered roads, reduced visibility and bitter cold are all 
conditions that can make driving difficult and even dangerous during cold 
weather months. Winter also brings an increased risk of getting stuck in 
your car, so dress warmly before heading out. 
 

Emergency Car Kit 
 

If you have a car, prepare an emergency car kit and keep it in the vehicle. 
The basic emergency kit for cars should include the following items: 
 

Check off the items for your 72-hour emergency kit as you accumulate 
them. 
 

Top of Form 
 

Food: That won't spoil, such as energy bars  
Water: In plastic bottles so they won't break if frozen (change every six     
   months)  
Blanket  
Extra clothing and shoes  
First aid kit: With seatbelt cutter  
Small shovel, scraper and snowbrush  
Candle in a deep can and matches  
Wind-up flashlight  
Whistle: In case you need to attract attention  
Roadmaps  
Copy of your emergency plan and personal documents 
 

Also keep these inside your trunk 
 
Sand, salt or cat litter (non clumping)  
Antifreeze/windshield washer fluid  
Tow rope  
Jumper cables  
Fire extinguisher  
Warning light or road flares  
 

From www.getprepared.gc.ca  
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JANUARY  PUZZLE 

SOLUTION TO LAST MONTHS 
PUZZLE IS ON PAGE 38 
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HUDSON’S HOPE CLUBS AND ORGANIZATIONS 

FINANCIAL ASSISTANCE GRANTS 
 

Application deadline is February 15, 2022 
 

 Council is now accepting applications from non-profit clubs and 
organizations requesting funding assistance in 2022 

 

The District of Hudson’s Hope recognizes that valued contributions are being 
provided through volunteer efforts of local organizations and agencies that 

benefit the community. The Financial Assistance Grant demonstrates Council’s 
commitment to working with these local groups that provide these beneficial 

programs, services or projects to the community while at the same time  
recognizing the financial constraints of the District. 

 

1.The primary purpose of Financial Assistance Grants is to assist to organiza-
tions for a specific capital project or local event that benefits the residents 
of the District of Hudson’s Hope; 

2.The financial assistance includes donation of time, facilities and District in-
ventory (tents, tables, chairs, etc.); 

3.Grants will not be provided for travel expenses; 
4.The applicant organization must be registered as a Society in either the 

Province of British Columbia and / or Canada, and includes organizations 
that belong to a parent Society in Canada; and 

5.Upon completion of the project, the applicant must submit a final report to 
the District outlining how funds were expended. 

 

For full application details please visit our website at: 
http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/ 

 

PLEASE NOTE: A report must be submitted if your organization received a grant 
for 2021, otherwise a grant application for 2022 will not be approved. 
 

Applications should contain all assistance requests for the year, including 
waivers, in-kind donations and other donations, eg: complimentary recreation 
admission requests. 

 

Forms may be picked up at the District Office 
 

 Should you have any questions, please contact 
Jeanette McDougall, Corporate Officer at 250-783-9901 

http://hudsonshope.ca/residents/clubs-services/
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January at the Hudson’s Hope Museum  

Happy New Year! We wish everyone a great New Year! 
 
The Hudson's Hope Historical Society is seeking a Museum Assistant Manager. 
 
This position is casual part-time. Criteria : 
 
1. Dependable, responsible, ability to work in a team environment, a general inter-

est in the museum & history of our area. 
2. Willingness to  engage with the public. 
3. Must be able to work weekends. Scheduling to be  worked out with successful 

applicant. 
4. Basic computer knowledge. 
 

Successful Applicant must be able to start March 1, 2022. We are anticipating a busy 
summer! 
 

Please forward your resume to Hudson's Hope Historical Society by email or mail to 
address below. Applications due by February 15, 2022. Contact Patti at the museum 
if you have any questions . 
 
Hudson’s Hope Historical Society  Hudson’s Hope Historical Society 
Patti Campbell: Manager/Curator  Meeting: January 13, 2022 @7 pm 
Email: hhmuseum@pris.ca    at the Museum. Safety protocols to  
      be followed. 
PO Box 98 
Hudson’s Hope, BC V0C 1V0   Join meeting via Zoom -  
Phone: 250-783-5735     Call Patti prior to meeting. 

 
Heritage Week coming up! February 21—27 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
      1 

2 3 4 5 6 7 8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

JA N UA RY  2 0 2 2  

District Office Closed 

Senior Swim 

Senior Swim 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5 

6 7 8 9 10 11 12 

13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 

27 28      

Fe b r ua r y  2 02 2  

District Office Closed 

Pleased to serve Hudson’s Hope and the 
surrounding community !  

Monday to Friday 9am to 8pm 
Saturday 9am to 6pm 
Sunday 12pm to 5pm 

10115 MacDougall Street250-783-5355 

Hours of Operation 

WEEKLY SPECIALS 
FRESH MEAT  

CHECK OUT OUR IN 
STORE FLYER  

 

OPEN 
SUNDAYS 

OPENING 
HOURS 

A Proud Member 

Senior Swim 
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Hudson’s Hope Elementary
Student of Week Awards 

 
November 29 to December 3, 2021 

Addison Bailie, Kaiya Hinatsu, Addison Shockey, Vanessa Herbison, Jensen 
Harling, Abigail Redekop, Isobel Hughes-Bunger 

 
December 6 to December 10, 2021 

Grady Jeffrey, Asisha BK, Margarita Gortman, Kyla McLane, Mason Mo-
rey, Jenna Roberts, Quinn Rice, Hannah Searles 

 

 

Our grade 1/2 “Classroom Champions” students spent some time 
spreading some holiday cheer this winter.  They worked very hard to write 
some beautiful letters to mail to our veterans that are serving overseas.  
Excellent work HAWKS! 
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s Hope Elementary-Secondary School 
 A few quick Winter Fun Day  

10 Days of Goodwill, Baking Hampers – Our students and community members 
had a lot of fun baking, and bringing in food & goods.  December is a good-feeling 
month at our school.  It has been very encouraging to see our Goodwill container 
being filled every day, and watching folks bake treats for hampers. What a fantastic 
community we live in. 
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Christmas Concert – Our Annual Christmas Concert 
was a beautiful success.  It was awesome to have a concert that involved 
the whole school!  Thank you Luke & Ruth Hughes-Bunger for a wonderful 
job recording and producing a video for our parents and community.  
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Pancake Breakfast & Winter Fun Day – Once again our students enjoyed 
a great breakfast and some fun activities to celebrate the last day of school 
before their winter break. A huge shout out for the great volunteer effort!  
Our school P.A.C., Local Firefighters, Emergency Response, and RCMP, along 
with some community volunteers made the breakfast and the afternoon ac-
tivities very enjoyable and successful!  Merry Christmas  
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COVID-19 prevention restrictions in effect for all library users. 

Please pay careful attention to our signage on the exterior entryway window. 
Restrictions may be lifted, reinstated or amended at any time.  

HHPL acknowledges the BC Restart Plan guidelines. 

HHPL acknowledges the BC  
Restart Plan guidelines.  

Tues & Wed 12:00 – 6:00 
Thurs & Fri 11:00 – 5:00 
Saturday  12:00 – 4:00 
Sunday  Closed 
Monday  By Appointment 

Amber Norton, Library Director 
Our library adheres to communicable disease prevention guidance from WorkSafeBC.  
 “If you or anyone in your family feels sick stay home and get tested immediately” - PHO 
Pay special attention to provincial health orders to avoid any confusion or disappointment with our 
regulations upon entry to the library.  As per provincial guidance, in the case of a community out-
break or exposure event, we may need to implement stronger restrictions at any time. In accord-
ance with provincial guidance, masks are mandatory while visiting indoor public spaces for anyone 
5 and older. This is also required for people attending our programs, children ages 5 and older as 
well as any adults attending with them.  Proof of vaccination is not currently required for regular 
library services or programming. 
 

Library Furniture Updates: A huge thank you to FCC and the AgriSpirit grant program. This 
grant was for $15,000 was spent by the end of 2021 and we are just waiting for the last items to 
come in and finish installation in three areas of the library!  To start, we updated the Reading 
Room with two beautiful wood slab tables, 4 banker’s chairs, 2 computer monitor mounts, 2 gam-
ing quality monitors and 2 computer tower mounts!  Our entryway will have two collapsible stor-
age benches for when our entryway is full of winter gear for our weekday programs.  We will also 
be installing two low profile shoe racks, and three shelves that act as hanging storage as well in our 
entryway!  The third section to be impacted is our current patron computer area.  When the furni-
ture arrives in the next few months, we will set this area up like a community living room!  This will 
include 6 modular furniture pieces, 1 collapsible desk, 1 large gaming monitor on a monitor mount 
and a tower monitor.  This will be available for a backup public computer in case our computers in 
the Reading Room are no longer available.  At the time that I am writing this, I am hoping to have 
time to have everything installed before we break for the holidays, but if not, then the Reading 
Room and the Entryway should be complete within the first week back in January!  Come on in 
and see how beautiful these spaces are! 

Mondays are closed for Vulnerable and Contactless service only. Please book your appointment in 
advance to ensure that the library is staffed at the time of your appointment. 
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Beauty Counter – Kristi Alsop 
District of Hudson’s Hope 
Friends of Hudson’s Hope Thrift Store 
Hudson’s Hope Fire Rescue  
Hudson’s Hope Hardware  
Hudson’s Hope Museum  
Kevin Howard Contracting – cash donation 
Legacy Village Market 
Lovingly Barefoot – Lorna Winnicky 
Marg’s Mini Mart  
North Peace Savings and Credit Union 
On the Rim    Rustic Pantry  

Sipology – Shellie Howard 
Twisted Yoga –Tashana Winnicky 
Young Living Consultant – Diana Jewan 
Individual Donations: 
Amber Norton 
Anonymous cash donation 
Connie Gonwick 
Greta Goddard 
Marlene Cobb- cash donation 
Matchett Family 
Nedra Forrester 

Heating Updates: We are so thankful that the District of Hudson’s Hope is looking in to updat-
ing our heating system once again.  We should be able to install a heating and cooling unit in the 
Reading Room and Children’s Library.  These should allow for much more comfortable long term 
use of these rooms! Thank you so much and we look forward to getting this work completed soon! 

Elf on the Shelf: Our Elf on the Shelf promotion was very successful.  Each year we reach out for 
community support to provide an awesome prize basket for free to our community.  This year we 
provided 4!  In the past our basket had grown each year, last year we had over $1000 in one basket, 
this year we spread it over 4 baskets and had around $1400 spread between the four baskets.  At 
the time that this is written, we still had not drawn the basket winners but it will have been posted 
on our Facebook page, so if you are interested, check out who won this year! 

A huge thank you to all of the patrons and local businesses that provided items to our basket: 

All items donated and cash received go directly in to the baskets!  Thank you so much for your con-
tributions to the promotion this year!  So many people had lots of fun looking for the Elf all 
throughout December!  

Purdy’s Fundraiser: Much appreciation to all of you who have supported our latest fundraiser.  
With your support we were able to surpass our Purdy’s Fundraising goal this year! Thanks to com-
munity support we have made approximately $1100 in this fundraising campaign. 

Library AGM: We will be having the library board AGM at the end of February.  The meeting 
should fall on the 4th Wednesday at 7:00 pm, we will confirm the meeting time at our January meet-
ing.  Members of the public are welcome to attend, please contact the library for information on 
method of attendance as we may need to revert to a Zoom meeting, rather than meeting in person 
due to size of our meeting area and current health and safety protocols.  The Zoom link will not be 
posted publicly, so community members may email director.hhpl@pris.ca to receive a link for the 
meeting.  We currently have room to add one or two new members, if you are interested in pursu-
ing a role with the Library Board, please feel free to talk to Lorna Winnicky, the Board Chair, for 
more information. 
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Overdrive App: Another reminder that the Overdrive app is 
going to be discontinued in February 2022. Those of you who 
are still using the Overdrive App please make the switch over 
to the Libby app, to avoid experiencing a service disruption 
when trying to access our online magazine, eBook, audiobook 
and video collections.  All of your holds will automatically 
transfer over but you will have to download any books that 
you already have on loan on to the new app. You can read 
more about this upcoming  app change on the Overdrive Blog 
at https://company.overdrive.com/2021/08/09/important-
update-regarding-libby-and-the-overdrive-app/ 

Library Programs: We require that all children and youth attending our programs be pre-registered 
for so that we have contact tracing information on hand and to make daily attendance tracking easier 
for staff.  Masks are mandatory for everyone 5+ to use our library, including programs. 
Pay attention to PSAs and our Facebook page for program updates if any changes need to be made.  
 

Shellie Howard, Children & Youth Program Librarian  
Happy New Year Everyone!!! 

StoryTime: Tuesdays from 10:30-11:30 pm, Parents and Tots 
We start Story time on January 11th.  We will be learning about some winter animals and making 
some of them too.   Our puppets have been sitting around all of December, so Baby Ella the ele-
phant will be coming to visit and read to us for our story time. 
 
Tween Club: Tuesdays from 3:15-4:45 pm, ages 9-12 
We start Tween Club back on January 11th.   We start club with making a winter collage, I can’t wait 
to see all the creativity this club has to offer. We will display them at the library until the end of Janu-
ary, so pop in and see what they have made.  The 18th we will be making a popsicle craft but it is a 
surprise!!!  The 25th is our games day, we found all of our old games and some new ones too.  Warn-
ing to adult’s game day can be noisy but we have fun!!!  
 
Library Club: Wednesdays from 3:30-4:30 pm, Kindergarten to age 8 
We will be back to crafting on January 12th.   This month we will be making a snow globe selfie, a 
pop-up Polar Bear and some crazy Penguins!!! 
 
Teen Club: Thursdays from 5:00-7:00 pm, ages 13 up to current grad class 
Teen Club starts on January 13th.  Teen Club is for our teens who want to just chill and hang out.  
We have a monthly game night, this is when the teens pick and play games for couple of hours.  We 
have lots of games here at the library… we even got in a new bingo number spinner at the end of 
December that we have to try out!  Teens can bring their own games from home as well, including 
gaming systems once we have our new gaming computer monitors delivered and installed this 
month!  We do crafts such as, latch hook rugs, pompom rugs, painting, drawing, nerf wars and 
sometimes they just sit and chill.  If you are interested just pop in and register.  If anyone has any 
questions on how are clubs are run and what all we do, please feel free to call (250)783-9414 or email 
me at youngadult.hhpl@pris.ca    
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Nancy Smith, ILL Librarian & Bookkeeper 
Interlibrary Loans: When ordering ILLs, we need to adhere to the original library’s lending poli-
cies.  Please make sure that you are able to keep a book by checking in with any of the library staff.  
Often if a title may not be renewed, it is noted on the lending paperwork and we try to let our pa-
trons know when an item is not available for renewal.  Most items, ordered through Sitka Ever-
green’s InterLibrary Connect, can be renewed based on the policies already built in the integrated 
library system.  We do try to renew and give you a verbal confirmation of your renewal, as at times a 
renewal cannot be processed due to the item being needed by another patron.  Usually you are able 
to renew twice online but if an item is not letting you renew, it is likely due to a hold or the lending 
libraries internal policies. 
Please contact our staff for a tutorial on how to use the My Account feature on our website, to sign 
up for your own library card, or to simply place a hold or ILL. 
To stay up to date please like our Facebook page or watch local PSAs for more information.  If you 
are not registered for Public Service Announcement emails, email hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca to sign 
up. 

“I’d often wished I could work 
out people as easily as I did 

arithmetic: simply break them 
down to their common denomi-
nators and solve. Numbers did-

n’t lie; there was always an an-
swer, and the answer was either 
right or it was wrong. Simple.” 

Katie Quinn 
Alice Network 

Available Dec 17 – Jan 28  

Walk-In Book Club: Reese Witherspoon Book Club Titles  

“One of the appalling yet 
convenient things about 
being family is that you 
can trade accusations at 
night, then pretend next 

morning that nothing has 
happened.”  

Yangsze Choo 
Night Tiger Available 

Dec 24 – Feb 4 
  

mailto:hhpsa@hudsonshope.ca
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Fully serviced residential lots for sale, starting at $30 000.00. 

 
(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

Bare Lot 
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(250) 783-1076  

century21nicolegilliss  

Nicole Gilliss Century 21 Energy Realty  

Bare Lot 

 
MAY 2022 BRING US ALL HEALTH, JOY AND PEACE. 

 

Here are some interesting Real Estate STATS to start off the new year. 
 

2020 = 15 Properties SOLD 
2021 = 20 Properties SOLD 
 

Breakdown of those 20 properties was:  
 3 land only  
 17 homes =   4 in Jamieson 
                     2 in Beryl Prairie 
                     3 in Lynx Creek 
                     8 in town  
 

Average Days on Market in Hudson's Hope: 
 

2019 278 days. 
2020 166 days. 
2021 110 days. 
 
Average House sale price on the 17 homes sold in 2021 was $197,635.00 
 
Another interesting STAT for 2021 is the sold price compared to original list 
price.  
It was 90.6%.  
 

WE ARE EXTREMELY SHORT ON INVENTORY IN HUDSON'S HOPE AND I  
PREDICT ANOTHER HEALTHY REAL ESTATE MARKET FOR 2022.  

 
IF YOU ARE THINKING ABOUT SELLING CALL ME FOR A FREE MARKET  

EVALUATION ON YOUR PROPERTY.  



The Bulletin                                                                                                32                                                                                      January 2022 

 

10118 Macdougall St. 
Hudson’s Hope  

159,900.00 

MLS R2601436 
 

Call Lanna Tucker For A Trustworthy, Reliable, Friendly  Service Guaranteed! 

9807 Freddette Ave 
Hudson’s Hope  

$99,900.00 

MLS R2624483 

11141 Beattie Dr. 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$279,900.00 

MLS R2511397 
 

Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com 

Pe

10105 Arena Road 
Hudson’s Hope 

$549,000.00 

MLS R2385740 
 

9003 Taylor Ave 

Hudson’s Hope 

$149,900.00 

MLS R2582352 
 

I Would like to wish all of you   

And The Very Best  New Year! 

New Listings, New Prices, New Deals Call 

10113 Kyllo St. 
Hudson’s Hope  

$109,900.00 

MLS R2617739 

10212 Ellis  Cres. 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$319,900.00 

MLS R2609096 
 

10709 Forfar St 

 Hudson’s Hope  

$389,900.00 

MLS R2595019 
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Lanna Tucker 
Personal Real Estate Corporation 

Cell:250-793-4270 
lanna@lannatucker.com 

www.lannatucker.com  Action Realty Inc. 

Presale Purchase is Available! 

Auction Date March 17, 2022 

Bidding Starts March 14, 2022 

CALL TODAY! 

 
  

Working in conjunction with Weaver Auctions  

 
Contact Lanna Tucker 250-793-4270  

 for any questions, or if you’d like to view 

these fantastic properties! 
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Is accepting new patients and emergencies from Chetwynd and surrounding communities. 
 

FREE WHITENING 
Valued at $440.00 

With a complete exam and cleaning 
 

Open Monday to Friday 
& Select Saturdays 

 

250 788 1997 
5032 49

th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
 

5032 49
th
 Avenue, Chetwynd BC 

chetwyndacdental@gmail.com  
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NO JOB TOO SMALL OR 

TOO BIG 
 

• 2 Skid Steers for snow plowing, 
cleaning corrals, hauling bales, etc. 
• 30’ flat deck trailer for all light 

hauling up to 18,000 kg 
• Tandem dump trailer. 

 

 We Pride Ourselves On  
Customer Satisfaction 

 

Email: outfiter@pris.ca       Cell 250-783-0952    

k 
ALL insurances and licenses for snow ploughing and hauling. 

SENIOR  
BUS TRIP 

FORT ST. JOHN  
 

January 3rd 
February 7th 

March 7th 
April 4th 
May 2nd 

SENIOR/ADULT 
SWIM IS BACK! 

    

 

January 11th 
January 25th 
February 15th 
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WATER MANAGEMENT SERVICES 
PIPE FUSING - WATER TRANSFER  

 

RRENTAL EQUIPMENT: LIGHT TOWERS, OFFICE TRAILERS  
AND WASHROOM TRAILERS 

LOCALLY OWNED AND OPERATED 

8908 Clarke Avenue, Hudson’s Hope, BC 

24hrs Ph. 250-783-2363       www.butlerridge.com 

-Industrial Snow Plowing        -Facility Janitorial 
-Lease & Road Construction         -Construction Cleanup 
-Aggregate Sales &Trucking         -Landscaping  Services 
-Road Maintenance                           -Custom Fencing        

“REPUTATION THAT MOVES THE GROUND” since 2000                                                                

C# 250.783.0608 
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 PAQUETTE APARTMENTS 
 

FULLY FURNISHED APARTMENTS FOR RENT: 
 
 

• Bachelor Suites 
• One Bedroom plus Den 
• Two Bedroom 

 
All units are furnished with linen, dishes, fridge, stove, microwave, dishwasher, washer and dryer. 
These immaculate suites have ample parking with power bar to plug your vehicle in.  
We can also offer large locker storage.  
 

Contact Ester at 250-783-0721 or email paquetteave@gmail.com 

Accepted Materials 

•Zipper lock pouches for frozen foods like 
prawns, berries, vegetables; fresh 
foods like fruit. deli meat, etc. 

•Stand-up pouches for dried fruit and 
nuts, quinoa, grated cheese, dish de-
tergent pods, etc. 

•Bags for potato chips, wrappers for 
cheese slices and candy bars, cereal 
bags 

•Packaging for dry pasta, pre-packaged 
deli meats 

•Net bags for avocados, onions, citrus fruit 

•Padded protective plastic like plastic ship-
ping envelopes, bubble wrap, plastic air 
packets 

•Flexible packaging with plastic seals for 
fresh pasta, cheese, deli meats. Plastic 
seals, like those used on yogurt con-
tainers, are also accepted 

 Where Accepted 

•Recycle 
BC depots  

Not Accepted 

•Plastic squeeze tubes 

•Plastic-lined paper 

•Cellophane wrap 

•Plastic strapping 

•6-pack ring 

•Biodegradable plastic 

•PVC/vinyl 

•Squishy foam 

Other Flexible Plastic Packaging includes stand-up and zipper lock pouches, crinkly wrappers and 
bags, flexible packaging with seal, woven and net plastic bags, and non-food protective packaging.  

https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
https://recyclebc.ca/where-to-recycle/find-depot/
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 DECEMBER SOLUTION 

 
 

Legal Services by 
 

POMEROY & GENTLES 
 

Lawyers - Notaries Public 
 

Gordon Gentles     
 

WILLS & ESTATES 
 

REAL ESTATE & MORTGAGES 
 

CORPORATE & COMMERCIAL 
 

250-785-6688 
 

9947-100 Ave Fort St John  
 

Website:www.fsjlaw.com 

Thrift Store Hours   
Tuesday to Saturday 

1:00pm to 4:00pm 
are subject to change. Please 

call or check your PSA’s for up-
dates. Bag days are the last  
Friday & Saturday of every 

Month. 

Hudson’s Hope  

Thrift Store
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St. Peter’s Church 
Shared Ministry 

9500 Beattie Drive      250-783-0855 

There will be  
no Sunday Worship  

until further notice  
 

“May God Keep You Safe” 

 

Hudson’s Hope  

Bible Fellowship 
 

Pastor Luke Hughes-Bunger 
 

9702 Beattie Drive      778-204-0102 
hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com  

Hhbf.ca 
 

Sunday Worship at 10:30am 
Prayer before the service starts at 10:00am   

 
CCCH 

mailto:hhbiblefellowship@gmail.com
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Hudson’s Hope Service Directory 


